
 
 
 
September 25, 2020 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 

Secretary 

Federal Communications Commission 

445 12th Street S.W. 
Washington, DC 20554 

Re: Order and Declaratory Ruling, IBFS File No. SAT-PDR-20180910-00069, S3038 (“Hiber 
Order”) 

 Order and Declaratory Ruling, IBFS File No. SAT-PDR-20190328-00020, S3047 
(“Myriota Order”) 

 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
Hiber Inc. (“Hiber”) and Myriota Pty Ltd. (“Myriota”) submit this letter notifying the Commission that 
the two parties have completed a bilateral agreement with respect to the sharing of the 400 MHz 
Mobile-Satellite Service (“MSS”) band.  See Hiber Order at ¶ 24; Myriota Order at ¶ 27.  The bilateral 
agreement is expected to be part of a set of agreements regarding sharing of the 400 MHz MSS 
band among all the first-round participants.  The parties believe that the written agreements with all 
the other first-round participants will be finalized in the coming weeks. 
 
Please direct any questions regarding this letter to the undersigned. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
/s/ Bruce Henoch  
Bruce Henoch 
General Counsel 
Hiber Inc. 
 
/s/ Janek Kaucz    
Janek Kaucz 
Spectrum & Regulatory Specialist 
Myriota Pty Ltd. 
 
cc:   Assia Bahri, Kineis 
 Chris Biddy, Astro Digital 
 Michelle McClure, Spire 


